

Lauren Smithson

request-678744-92348c20@whatdotheyknow.com

FOI ref: 5120

Trust Offices

Watford General Hospital Vicarage Road Watford WD18 0HB westherts.foi@nhs.net

Tel: 01923 436362

12 August 2020

Dear Ms Smithson

Thank you for your Freedom of Information request received on 21 July 2020, requesting the information copied below:

Under the Freedom Of Information Act, I would like to request data on the number of Health Practitioners that have returned to the NHS under your Foundation Trust to support it during COVID-19, including retired practitioners who have returned to service and those who have rejoined the NHS.

Response: Since March 2020, 120 medical staff have been recruited. The trust does not record centrally whether the staff were previously retired or working elsewhere.

The Trust operates an internal complaints procedure in relation to Freedom of Information. If you are not satisfied with this response, you may request an internal review, please email: westherts.foi@nhs.net stating with which parts of the response you are not satisfied.

If you remain dissatisfied, you have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner for a determination on whether the Trust has complied with the requirements of the Freedom of Information Act. The Information Commissioner's contact details are: Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.

Yours sincerely

Freedom of Information Manager

Chairman: Phil Townsend Chief Executive: Christine Allen